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END OF TERM SHOW 
Thursday, 25 September 

 

Dress Rehearsal Show – 11.00 am 
 

Children to Fraser by 6.30 pm for 
 

Evening Show – 7.00 pm 
 

Fraser High School Hall 
Ellicott Road, Hamilton 
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Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage our students in learning. 
 
 
 
We are responsible, confident learners and communicators. 
 
 
 
Respect, Responsibility, Honesty, Persistence and Excellence. 
 

 

 

A big thank you to all of the families who donated to the KidsCan Drive. All of the food 
donated will go to children who are less fortunate than others. Kayla from Room 3 and her 
Mum were so touched when they watched the report on Campbell Live which showed 
children going to school with no food in their tummies that Kayla decided she wanted to 
do something to help. It just shows that all big ideas start with a small one. Well done 
Kayla.    
 

 
          
                                                                

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VISION 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VALUES 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT 

KIDSCAN DRIVE 
 



 

 

If you can help with senior options and are willing to take students for two full days of a 
specific activity please let us know.  If you are volunteering your skills could you please 
send an email (mgoodson@rotokauri.school.nz) answering the following questions - How 
big do you want the group to be? How much will it cost students? 
The senior options will be run on the 7th and 21st November   

It’s important that people are seated at 7.00 pm in readiness for the students’ 
performance tomorrow night. It is also imperative that adults who said they will have 
toddlers on their laps stick to this plan as children running around in the audience is very 
distracting for everybody. Thanks to all the students and staff who have collectively 
worked hard to make this a positive learning experience. A great TEAM effort. 

As part of the school enterprise curriculum our students put together a number of stalls to 
support the car show. These are the things our students will be involved in on Sunday 
16th November for the Car Show - cake stalls, food stalls, loom bracelets, slushies, target 
games. Contact mgoodson@rotokauri.school.nz for more information about the car show. 

Entries for calves, goats, lambs and chickens close tomorrow, Thursday,               
25 September - No late entries will be accepted. 

If you would like some free animal supplement, please see Sharon at the school office. 

Monday 13th October Term 4 starts 

Wednesday 22nd October                    Rotokauri School Agricultural Day 

Monday 27th October                     Labour Day – no school 

Tuesday 28th October                     Group Day at Gordonton School 

Friday 31st October                          A & P Show Day at Claudelands Show Grounds 
Junior Tabloids at Te Uku 

Friday 7th November                       Senior Options Day 

Friday 14th November                      Athletics Day 

Sunday 16th November                   Car Show Day 

Friday 21st November                   Senior Option Day 

Monday 24th November                 School Pool Opens 

Friday 28th November                  Inter school athletics 

Saturday 6th December                  Drive in Movie 

Tuesday 9th December                Senior School Camp 

Monday 15th December               School Prize Giving 

Friday 19th December Last day of Term 4 

SENIOR OPTIONS 
 

TERM 4 IMPORTANT DATES 
 

THE SCHOOL SHOW  
 

CARSHOW 
 

AGRISEA AVAILABLE - FREE 

AGRICULTURAL DAY ENTRY FORMS 
 

mailto:mgoodson@rotokauri.school.nz
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The AIMS games is a very big sporting event for Year 7/8 students from New Zealand 
and Australia. This year it was held between the 7th–12th September at Mount Maunganui 
and Tauranga, with over 7,500 students participating, from 228 different schools, in 17 
different sports. In comparison, the 2014 Commonwealth Games had 2,500 athletes from 
71 nations competing over 18 sports. Have a look at the website 
http://nzaimsgames.co.nz/.  
This year we sent Sarah Miller to represent Rotokauri School in various swimming events. 
The competition is tough as it is the best of the best swimmers sent from far and wide. 
Sarah did amazingly well and got 2 podium results. Her results are below: 
 
3rd       100m         Backstroke 
3rd       200m         Backstroke 
4th       200m         Freestyle 
6th        200m         Individual Medley 
9th       100m         Freestyle 
9th       100m         Individual Medley 
 
Well done Sarah for such great results. You should be very proud of yourself. You have 
definitely made us all proud of you here at Rotokauri School.  

                  

It’s become apparent to me over the last month that the speed in which cars go past our 
school seems to be increasing.  Our 40 km speed zone does not seem to register with a 
number of drivers who use Rotokauri Road as a short cut to their Te Rapa place of work.  
Our concerns for the health and safety of our students has been conveyed to the highway 
patrol. 

Just another reminder to regularly check your children’s hair for any indications of head 
lice.  If you do find any evidence of these, please treat your children’s hair before they 
return to school and retreat as per the instructions on whatever treatment you use. 
 

SARAH MILLER – AIMS GAMES 

NO NEED FOR SPEED 

HEAD LICE 

http://nzaimsgames.co.nz/


 

 

All the Sunsmart facts have been with us for years and it was for that reason that the 
Board of Trustees brought in a hat policy some years ago. All Rotokauri Students need to 
wear a hat during Terms 4 and 1. Rotokauri hats are available from the office for $14. 
With the weather improving and with athletics season just around the corner our students 
will be spending more time out under the harsh UV rays of the New Zealand sun. Please 
make sure your child is equipped with the appropriate school hat for the start of Term 4.  
It is important that we take pride in wearing our Rotokauri hats, therefore we ask that no 
decorations or graffiti are added to the sunhats. 

Stall spaces are available at the Car Show 16th November. 
If you, friends or family have products to sell - art, craft, clothing, 2nd hand items, 
preserves etc  (anything except ready to eat food because the students are running food 
stalls) book your $30 stall now, limited spaces available. 
Contact:  Antonia chevvi@xtra.co.nz or Hayley hndyorke@xtra.co.nz  

There some really good life skills advice that can be found in a number of New Zealand 
publications. These items are from The September Fitness Journal about why people 
avoid change: 

1.  Lack of belief you can have what you want in life. 

2.  Fear of the unknown. 

3.  Fear of what others will say or do. 

4.  Lack of clarity about what you would like to change. 

5.  Feel ill equipped to manage. 

10% of what we read 
20% of what we hear 
30% of what we see 
50% of what we see and hear 
70% of what we discuss 
80% of what we experience 
95% of what we teach to others                                                       (William Glasser) 
The interesting thing is that teaching has become more like this as we no longer stand at 
the front and teach in a one style fits all way. Often the best teaching/ learning 
experiences are provided by students teaching students. Have you looked at our website 
recently to see some of this happening? 

 See the wonder of the simplest things. 

 Take time out and enjoy the simple things in life. 

 Smell the roses as they say. 

 

FIVE REASONS PEOPLE AVOID CHANGE 

HEALTH AND HAPPINESS 
 

WE LEARN 
 

SCHOOL HATS FOR TERMS 4 AND 1 

CAR SHOW / COUNTRY FAIR STALLS 
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Enjoy your time with your children during the September / October holidays. Make 
memories for them that will last a life time and the funny thing is it doesn’t always cost 
money - just time! 
See you all back safe and healthy and ready to kick on to Christmas. 
 

                             
 

 

                    
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 


